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05/28/2017 Announcements

1. We welcome new friends who are worshipping with us today for the first time.
2. Due to recent complaints regarding business activities in church, it is necessary for us to remind

brothers and sisters of the long term church policy: there will be no solicitation within our church.
Please respect the nature of the church and restrain from soliciting visitors and church members in the
church setting; do not use data and relationship with new comers/members for business purposes.
Church directory and new visitors’ information must not be used for solicitation and/or organizing
business activities outside the church. Instead, the church will have a small section of bulletin board in
the hallway dedicated to "Community Activities" for brothers and sisters to place their business cards:
limited to one business card per person, no additional advertisement posting. All business cards need to
go through the administration secretary, and can be placed on the board for maximum of three months.
The church reserves the right to remove any inappropriate business cards. Those who need
service/merchandise can check out these business cards when needed, but not vice versa. The board is
for church members’ use only, not open to business from outside. Thank you for your cooperation.

. TODAY: Artists and Calligraphers for Jesus. Use your drawing skill to share the Good News. We will
have face painting during Memorial Day Picnic, 5/29. Come and get trained today May 28" , RCCC
Room 150-152, 1-2pm. Looking for High School to Adult ages. Sign up and being trained are required.
Contact Uncle George at gschenhope@gmail.com .

. RCCC 2017 Family Retreat will be held at Eagle Eerie Baptist Conference Center, September 2™ -4™ .
This year's theme is "Restoring God's Design for the Family". More information can be found on
RCCC homepage (http://www.raleighccc.org/main/?p=3951). Online and onsite registration has already
started. Should you have any question, please feel free to contact Jianying Li (jianying.li@gmail.com )
or Kurt Leung (kurtpik@gmail.com ).

. The Summer quarter Adult Sunday School classes start on June 4™ . Take ownership of your spiritual
growth by being equipped.

. Memorial Day — Picnic at North Cary Park's Picnic Shelter -1100 Norwell Blvd, Cary, NC 27513 - for
Monday May 29", 10am-2pm.

. Child/Youth Abuse. North Carolina statute mandates the reporting of any child/youth abuse. To better
understand this legal mandate and our obligation to comply, a guide is now available to assist in the
reporting process. A rollout of the Guide is planned for June 4™ & June 11" from 1-1:30pm in room
155. All children/youth co-workers are encouraged to attend one of the informational meetings.

. Join A Small Group

Youth
1. Friday Youth Group Schedule

--Friday Youth Group on Friday, June 2", at 7:30 p.m.
--Friday Youth Group on Friday, June 9", at 7:30 p.m. - "Movie Night" in the 5-Flex
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2. Summer Weekday Small Group — This summer, there will be weekday small groups for students in
the Youth Group (led by YG summer intern Hannah Chow). Small group is a safe space for Christians
and non-Christians to explore God’s Word, encourage, and love one another. Students/parents, please
sign up using this link: http://bit.ly/2q91ZX2 , or contact Hannah at hannahchow83@gmail.com .

3. Senior Banquet — Our Senior Banquet will be on Saturday, June 10", from 6:00-8:30 p.m. Tickets are
$8. See Heather Li to purchase your tickets.

4. A Word from PJ - "Summer Youth Interns and New Summer FYG Small Groups”

Our two Summer Youth Interns, Hannah Chow and Carrie Ho, will start to serve in early June. Please
keep them in your prayers as they come to serve in our Youth Group this summer. Also, we have been
listening and have heard your feedback about our Friday Small Groups. Starting on this Friday, June
2" we will have new small groups - 3 mixed-grade Middle School small groups - and 4 mixed-grade
High School small groups. Let's pray that we can go deep in our conversations, God's Word, and
fellowship in these new small groups.

Children

1. The Children ministry and Global Missions ministry have jointly kicked off a mission project last week.
We will partner with Samaritan’s Purse by donating money to buy lifesaving mosquito nets for people
in developing countries to prevent the spread of malaria. To participate in this mission project, each
child (preschoolers, kindergarteners, 1% —5" graders) will be given a piggy bank to save money for
donation from now until September. The goal is to raise at least $10 per child, which is equivalent to
one mosquito net per child. Parents, please encourage your Kkids to pray for and to use their own efforts
to earn money for this mission project. Please contact Minister Miranda Liang with questions.

2. VBS—The 2017 Vacation Bible School will be from August 7" -11™. Registration is now open! Please
pick up the registration forms at the lobby after service or visit the church website for more
information.

3. Summer Night Children Ministry—Friday Night Summer Program runs from 6/16-8/25, a total of 9
Friday nights. If you are interested in serving the children in this summer ministry, please talk to
Miranda Liang about this unique opportunity.

Remember in Prayers

1. The church expansion project has started. Please pay attention to your safety and drive slowly in the
church parking lot. Please keep praying for all sub-committees and the process of the expansion.

Upcoming Sermons

6/4 Open Pastor Lee

6/11  Open Pastor Tran
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